Dog Fouling Still a Nuisance
There was a consumer programme on the television recently in which viewers were invited to email in with their pet hate and the programme would, the following week, report on one or more of the biggest hates. What caught my attention, not surprisingly, was that the main hate that particular week was Dog Poo!

This is one of the main causes of argument in the parish. The Parish Council has regularly run publicity campaigns over the last few years about the inconvenience and the health risk of dog faeces in public places and takes part in the West Devon Borough Council Dog Warden scheme.

Currently there is some friction between certain members of the Bere Alston United Football Club and some residents about dog poo on the football pitch. The Chairman of the club, Mr Will Westlake, recently presented some disgusting photographs at Council that had been taken on the pitch, all featuring dog faeces.
The Council is aware that some parishioners are against the football club fencing off the pitch, but this is a requisite for their participation in the league. On the other hand, there are members of the public who have been vociferous in their condemnation of dog owners allowing their dogs on the pitch, to the point of being abusive and aggressive.
Both the Parish Council and the football club are agreed that this has to stop and stop now! Regardless of how you feel about the club and the pitch and the dogs, the Recreation Field is, above all, what it says: a recreation area for ALL to enjoy. It is not the preserve of the football club or the dog walkers and the sooner people realise this, the better.
Part of the programme showed dogs defecating on a football and rugby field in Hereford. As the presenter remarked, ‘What numbskull allows their dog to defecate on a football pitch!’ This applies in the parish, too.

The time of dog owners taking their dogs to either of the Recreation Fields in the parish, letting them off the lead then standing around socialising amongst themselves may soon come to an end if people do not remove their dogs’ mess. Dogs will have to be kept on a lead at all times. If this does not work, the Parish Council has the power to ban dogs from the Recreation Fields completely.
Under the Dog Fouling Act, 1996, it is an offence to allow your dog to foul within a speed limit area and public recreation fields that may be outside such limits. 

The parish pay, as part of the Council Tax, for the services of the Dog Warden, but there is only one for the whole of West Devon. That doesn’t mean that parishioners shouldn’t contact West Devon Environmental Health if they see a dog fouling and the owner not picking up the mess in a bag. If enough information is supplied, they will try and get the Dog Warden to come and investigate. But it is up to parishioners to act and contact the Dog Warden, it's no use complaining to the Parish Council and expect them to investigate!
There will be a public meeting in the Parish Hall early in the New Year, probably on the 10th January,  to discuss dog fouling and how it has to be stopped. Watch out for posters or check on the Parish Council web site. We all have to be responsible for keeping the parish clean and free from this source of toxicariasis, a potentially serious disease, particularly for children.
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